September 8, 2006 

  
To:       Department Chairs 
  
From:  Committee on Academic Standards 
            Jesse Matz, Chair 2005-2006 
            Tim Spiekerman, Chair 2006-2007 
  
In Re:   Grading Standards/Inflation 
  
  
Last April, the faculty agreed to hold departmental discussions of grading practices and standards.  We write to remind you of that commitment and to encourage you to schedule a departmental meeting some time this fall, preferably before Thanksgiving break.  We’d also like to hear back from you, again, preferably before Thanksgiving break but definitely by the end of the semester.  We’re hoping to get a better sense of faculty opinion on this issue and intend to share your responses with the administration and the faculty as a whole next semester.  
  
We have assembled a packet of information that we hope will assist you in your discussions.  It includes grade data, graphs, and correspondence with CAS and should be shared with your departmental colleagues.  This information is collected on the P: drive as well, under a folder called CAS. 
  
The following questions might help get the conversation going: 

· How do members of your department grade?  Is there an overall departmental policy, implicit understanding or ethos about grading and if so how would you describe it?  Do you think grading principles or practices differ substantially among department members? 

· Are you generally satisfied with your grading standards and your department GPA? 

· Has your department considered establishing, or in fact established a grading target?  What are the pros and cons of doing so?   Have you thought about the means of implementing such a target and the pros and cons of employing them? 

· Do you think grade inflation is a problem in the college as a whole? 

· What factors might contribute to grade inflation?  (Here you might consider class size, the percentage of a grade devoted to discussion, allowing rewrites, concerns about student evaluation and promotion, mulligans/late drops, the improving quality of student work). 

· Should we share more grade information than we currently do, e.g., would you like to see individual GPA’s for all Kenyon professors at the end of each semester or year?  Should individual GPA information be included in Review Dossiers? 

· Should class averages appear next to grades on student transcripts? 

· Would you appreciate public statements from the president and the provost that Kenyon values grading rigor?  Or would you find such direction unnecessary or intrusive? 

  
CAS thanks you for initiating departmental discussion on grading and looks forward to hearing back from you later this fall. 
  
                                                                                    Sincerely, 
  
                                                                                    Jesse Matz (CAS Chair ‘05-06) 
                                                                                    Tim Spiekerman (CAS Chair ‘06-07) 
  
 

